**April 23, 2013** 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order and requested the Borough Clerk to call the roll. Upon roll call, the following members of the Governing Body were present: Mr. Babcock, Mrs. Gardell, Mr. Giordano, Mr. Limon, Mr. Zschack, and Mayor Crowley.

Absent: Mr. Snyder

Mayor Crowley led the assembly in the flag salute.

Mayor Crowley stated "This meeting is being held in compliance with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, P.L. 1975, Ch. 231. It has been properly advertised and certified by the Clerk.'

## **CONSENT AGENDA**

Mayor Crowley requested that all persons present review the consent agenda and offer any comments they may have at this time regarding the consent agenda.

## **CORRESPONDENCE** (ACCEPTANCE FOR FILING ONLY OF THE FOLLOWING):

- 1. Letter dated March 27, 2013 from Joseph duRocher, NJDEP to Jim Kilduff, Administrator Re: Franklin Board of Public Works, Water System Licensed Operator.
- 2. Resolution 63-2013 from the Township of Byram opposing assembly Bill 3780.
- Ordinance that was adopted by the Board of Chosen Freeholders entitled "Ordinance providing for amendment of the Land Development Standards for the County of Sussex."
- 4. Proclamation from American Cancer Society titled "Relay For Life of Sussex County".
- 5. Letter dated April 15, 2013 from John Nugent Superintendent Sussex County Municipal Utilities Authority to Borough Clerk re: Sewage Flows.

## **REPORTS** (ACCEPTANCE FOR FILING OF THE FOLLOWING):

- 1. Littell Center monthly report for January, 2013.
- Board of Health report for March, 2013.
- 3. Construction activity report for March, 2013.
- 4. Municipal Court report for March, 2013.
- Police Department report for March, 2013.

## **APPLICATIONS** (APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING):

None Filed

#### **RESOLUTIONS** (APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING):

Payment of bills for the meeting of April 23, 2013.

Mr. Zschack made a motion to approve the consent agenda of April 23, 2013. Seconded by Mr. Babcock

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: None Abstentions: None

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

Mrs. Gardell had nothing to report.

pg. 1

Mr. Giordano reported Recreation had a successful Senior Spring Fling on Saturday at the Firehouse. There is a recreation meeting tomorrow; we will be discussing Franklin Night activities.

Mr. Limon had nothing to report.

Mr. Zschack reported April 15 the Planning Board held the public hearing for Redevelopment Areas C and D. The recommendation from the Planning Board was to recommend both Areas to go to the Governing Body for their approval that both these areas are in need of redevelopment. The Planning Board also started hearing testimony on the application regarding the old Morley Shirt Factory for a medical center. This will be continued at the next Planning Board meeting.

Mr. Babcock had nothing to report.

Mr. Kilduff reported some of the items from his Administrator's report; the full report is on file in the clerks office.

Mayor Crowley commented the Spring Fling was a success there was music and dinner; Recreation did a nice job with that event.

Mayor Crowley stated he has been made aware the construction on the Viaduct Bridge has caused some problems on Susquehanna Street. This street ends up being closed when heavy equipment and in the future heavy steel will also be delivered down this street. The town has brought this to the attention of the engineers and the County; they will try and keep delays to a minimum; but there will be more delays as the bridge is being completed.

Mayor Crowley commented it has been brought to his attention that some residents have received summons for having RV's in their yard. The ordinance in the town is that RV's, boats, recreational vehicles are supposed to be shielded or placed in certain areas. This is an area that has not been diligently enforced by the Borough; it is being enforced now because of complaints from neighbors against other neighbors. When people receive summons for this type of thing it is because someone has specifically made a complaint about that area.

Mayor Crowley reported this will be a busy weekend in Franklin; the Mineral Show is at the school and the Girl Scout yard sale. Mayor Crowley commented May 5th will be Miners Day if anyone would like to attend.

Mayor Crowley stated there will be a luncheon tomorrow at the Senior House to celebrate the fact they are now up to 100 percent occupancy. Mayor Crowley commented he will be out of the Country for a week usually the Council President is in charge when the Mayor is away but Mr. Snyder is also out of the State. Therefore Senior Councilman Zschack will be in charge until Mr. Snyder returns.

#### **OPEN PUBLIC SESSION**

Mr. Zschack made a motion to open the meeting to the public for anyone wishing to address the Governing Body. Seconded by Mr. Limon. All were in favor.

Dick Durina, 23 Lozaw Road, Franklin, stepped forward. Mr. Durina read the last paragraph of a newspaper article that was in Sunday's paper regarding the Walgreens controversy. Mr. Durina stated the 42 families that live in our neighborhood made a promise when they signed their deed's. Their promise subject to the restriction that the land here granted shall be used for residential proposes only and that no building or structure of any kind whatsoever other than a dwelling

shall be there. Mr. Durina stated for the public this is what his group is fighting for, their rights. Mr. Durina read a report card he made for the Mayor.

Joann Tatka, 151 Maple Rd, stepped forward. Mrs. Tatka referred to a newspaper article in the paper regarding Main Street Ogdensburg. Mrs. Tatka asked why the Borough doesn't receive money to do thing like this. Mrs. Tatka commented on the Borough getting help with the roads.

Mayor Crowley stated the County is reluctant with helping us to fix some of the pot holes; everyone knows it is from the increase in traffic due to bridge being close.

Mrs. Tatka commented she sees County trucks coming through; they don't like the detour either. Mrs. Tatka commented on the number of police officers. Mrs. Tatka questioned litigation going on in the Borough. Mrs. Tatka also questioned the position of acting clerk.

Brenda and George Gunderman 36 Nestor Street, Franklin stepped forward. Mrs. Gunderman commented we are one of the residents that received a notice saying she had to move her camper from her property. Mrs. Gunderman asked if there has to be a complaint for an ordinance to be enforced.

Mayor Crowley stated the Town was not overly aggressive in enforcing this ordinance until people started bringing in complaints.

Mrs. Gunderman asked if the ordinance is for everyone. Mayor Crowley stated the ordinance is for everyone.

Mr. Gunderman asked why he was singled out. Mayor Crowley stated someone complained.

Mrs. Gunderman stated if you enforce the ordinance for one you need to enforce for everyone.

Mayor Crowley stated if you have a summons bring these arguments to the judge.

Mr. Kilduff stated the Zoning Officer is well aware of the ordinance; he is doing a very good job, he doesn't discriminate against people. You can only do one enforcement at a time. He can't be everywhere.

Mrs. Gunderman stated this is nothing personal it is just we are tax payers and hard working people. What is good for you is good for me. Mrs. Gunderman explained they have had the camper for years.

Carol Truhan 20 Nester Street, Stepped forward. Mrs. Truhan explain the problem in the neighborhood is with one person that started the complaining regarding the RV's. Mrs. Truhan explained this battle has been going on for two years and explained what has happened.

Mr. Kilduff asked if Ms. Truhan had a case pending in Court right now.

Ms. Truhan stated Monday.

Mr. Kilduff asked on this very issue.

Ms. Truhan commented on this issue.

46 MAIN STREET, FRANKLIN, NJ April 23, 2013

Mr. Kilduff stated the Zoning Officer will get guidance from the Court and get direction on how to proceed.

Mayor Crowley stated if complaints are made the Zoning Officer will follow them up; we do not have the man power to go around.

Rick Rockle, 28 Nestor Street, stepped forward. Mr. Rockle commented he received a warning regarding a commercial vehicle parked on his property. Mr. Rockle explained he is a second responder he works for Barry's towing; he does police towing for Franklin, he has to respond right away. Mr. Rockle asked the Council to look into this issue.

Emily Bazilwitch, One Mill Street, stepped forward. Mrs. Bazilwatch questioned why the fee can't be waived for the Historical Society to use the Littell Center for the Train Show. Ms. Bazilwitch commented they received a letter from Hardyston stating because Franklin is not going to pay they withdrew their \$100.00 fee. Now they have to pay the whole amount. Ms. Bazilwitch asked about the sidewalks on Fowler Street. Ms. Bazilwitch asked to put signs at the children's park stating no dogs allowed. Ms. Bazilwitch asked if Open Public Session could be moved to the end of the meeting.

There being no one else present who wished to address the Governing Body, Mr. Mr. Limon made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by Mr. Babcock. All were in favor.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Mr. Giordano stated it is bad forum to snub the Franklin Historical Society, it is not right he asked the Council to reconsider this decision if our neighboring town is willing to waive the fees and we are not it speaks volumes about how the Council as a whole feels about our Historical Society. The Historical Society is doing a lot of stuff this year; helping with a plaque [Historic Marker] and we argue and argue about this.

Mr. Limon stated isn't this the issue we support the Littell Center almost more than Hardyston and what do we get out of it.

There was a discussion on waiving the fee for the Train Show for the Historical Society.

Mr. Giordano stated the Council should be aware that he has asked a number of times to have the signs moved from Newton Street up to the Corner of where the little mall is for the cars. Mr. Giordano spoke to Sue Delmar at the County regarding this matter.

Mayor Crowley stated this has been mentioned to the County; the County insists this is their project, their road; they make this decision.

Mr. Giordano gave the Administrator credit for calling the County on this issue.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

## Approval of the Minutes

Mr. Zschack made a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes for April 9, 2013. (Absent: Mr. Limon) Seconded by Mr. Giordano.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Zschack Nays: None Absent: None Abstentions: None

pg. 4

## Memorial Day Parade

Mr. Zschack made a motion to accept the request from the American Legion Post 132 to hold a parade on Memorial Day May 27, 2013 to honor those veterans who gave their all for our nation. Parade line up at the Legion Post at 10:00 A.M. and starts at 10:30 A.M. Seconded by Mr. Giordano.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Discussion on Street Sweeping

At this time there was a discussion regarding the proposals for street sweeping.

Mr. Kilduff explained he has three bids for the project; Hardyston Township quoted a price of \$4,500 for one week that is five days, Newton proposed a quote of \$690 per day, they would also want us to fuel the vehicle and to provide a pickup truck. Mr. Kilduff continued Prism Maintenance who has done the job for us for the last 8 or 10 years proposed \$5,250 for doing the entire town, 50 miles of roadway. Mr. Kilduff stated after he reviewed the different proposals and spoke to the Administrator of both towns it is difficult to compare them. Mr. Kilduff stated he is inclined to think the best offer is still Prism; because they are offering to do the entire town, whereas the other towns are stating what they can do in a weeks time. Newton told Mr. Kilduff it would take two weeks to do the job. Both Newton and Hardyston would provide one sweeper, although it is not stipulated in the Prism proposal it is his understanding they will show up with two and they get the job done within a week.

Mr. Kilduff stated his recommendation would be Prism Maintenance.

Mr. Limon made a motion to accept the proposal for Prism Maintenance. Seconded by Mr. Babcock.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Limon, Zschack

Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: Giordano

Mayor Crowley stated to move to number 10 on the agenda regarding the budget; since Mr. Ferry arrived.

Mr. Ursin stated we have the public hearing before the resolution.

## **Public Hearing for the CY 2013 Budget**

Thomas Ferry, Municipal Auditor was present for the public hearing on the budget. Monica Miebach, CFO was also present for the public hearing.

Mr. Ferry explained a hand out he prepared on the Budget to the Council. Mr. Ferry explained the tax rate for municipal for this year and compared to last year. An increase of \$85.97 per year for municipal tax.

The Council asked questions regarding the budget and tax appeals.

Mrs. Gardell made a motion to open to the public comments regarding the CY 2013 Budget. Seconded by Mr. Babcock. All were in favor.

No one at first stepped forward.

## MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF FRANKLIN

## HELD AT THE FRANKLIN MUNICIPAL BUILDING 46 MAIN STREET, FRANKLIN, NJ April 23, 2013

Mr. Babock made a motion to close to the public.

Dick Durina, 23 Lozaw Road, stepped forward. Mr. Durina commented he knows this is a very difficult job, he gave some figures of tax increases or no tax increases for other towns. Mr. Durina asked to take a second look at the increase of \$85.00.

Mr. Limon made a motion to close to the public comments regarding the CY 2013 Budget. Seconded by Mr. Babcock. All were in favor.

### Resolution 2013-34 to adopt the 2013 Budget

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt the 2013 budget resolution 2013-34. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Limon, Zschack

Nays: Giordano Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

At 8:15 PM the Council took a break.

The meeting reconvened at approximately 8:25 PM.

## Resolution 2013-29 Opposing Senate Bill S-2511

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-29 opposing Senate Bill S-2511 amendments to Open Public Meetings Act. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Resolution 2013-30 Authorizing Cancellation of Drainage on Evans Street Funds

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-30 authorizing cancellation of balance of the funds of Drainage on Evans Street Ordinance #2-2012. Seconded by Mr. Babcock.

Monica Miebach, CFO explained the cancellation of \$13,511 left over from the Evans Street project.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Resolution 2013-31 Authorizing Cancellation of Police Roof Funds Ordinance #5-2012

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-31 authorizing cancellation of balance of the funds for Police Roof Ordinance #5-2012. Seconded by Mr. Giordano.

Monica Miebach, CFO stated \$900.00 will go back to the Capital Improvement fund.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Resolution 2013-32 Supporting Bill S-1896/A-1503

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-32 supporting S-1896/A-1503 Sharing the burden of Property Assessment Appeal Refunds. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack

Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Resolution 2013-33 Cancellation of Certain Capital Improvement Funds

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-33 authorizing cancellation of certain capital improvement funds. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## <u>Introduction Ordinance 6-2013 to Appropriate \$10,000 from the Capital Improvement Fund</u>

Mr. Zschack made a motion to introduce ordinance 6-2013 entitled " AN ORDINANCE TO APPROPRIATE THE SUM OF \$10,000 FROM THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND TO BE APPLIED TO THE GENERAL CAPITAL PURCHASE OF A DIESEL ENGINE FOR THE AMBULANCE." Seconded by Mr. Babcock.

Mrs. Miebach explained the ordinance to the Council and how the funds will be covered for the ambulance repair.

### Public hearing to be held May 14, 2013.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Resolution 2013-35 Purchase a Police Vehicle

Mr. Zschack made a motion to approve resolution 2013-35 to authorize to provide for the purchase a police vehicle. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

Mayor Crowley explained the police vehicle is on State Contract.

Mrs. Miebach explained this is a 2014 module and only \$400 more than last year's base model.

Mayor Crowley stated he recommend the Council passes this based on the grounds if you don't buy a new patrol car each year within a couple of years they get to much mileage and too much heavy handling.

Mr. Giordano asked why can't the Borough look into getting another Jeep. Mr. Giordano explained why he would like to see this and thought maybe this resolution should be tabled to look into a Jeep Liberty.

Mrs. Miebach explained she has been in contact with the officer that does police vehicles; this would be on the budget for next year another SUV.

There was a brief discussion on getting a SUV or another patrol vehicle. After April 30 there will be new pricing on the State contract.

Mrs. Gardell stated they had three new vehicles last year.

Mayor Crowley commented they were used not new. The rotation is really about the patrol cars; they get all the mileage.

The discussion continued.

Mrs. Gardell asked if there was any search for a used vehicle.

Mr. Babcock asked if there was anything else that was cheaper.

Mrs. Miebach explained there were 5 vehicles and this was the best for the money. They were all on State contract and the prices change May 1st.

Upon roll call vote: Ayes: Limon, Zschack

Nays: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

### Approval of the Historic Marker

Mr. Ursin explained with the history of this you can discuss this without a motion.

Mayor Crowley read the most recent verbiage version of the Historic Marker to the Council. Mayor Crowley stated that verbiage was from Wayne McCabe who is the County Historian. The language on the bottom is Franklin Borough and Franklin Historical Society donated the sign for the 100th anniversary.

Location can be determined earlier.

Mr. Kilduff stated if the Council is prepared to endorse the language there is a letter [group affidavit] for each member of the Council to sign.

Mr. Limon made a motion to approve a historic marker as written. Seconded by Mr. Babcock.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Discussion on the Franklin Pond Recreation Area/Scoreboard

At this time there was a discussion regarding the Franklin Pond Recreation Area and a request by the Wallkill Valley Junior Football League to relocate the scoreboard from the Franklin Pond Facility to the Wheatsworth Field Complex.

Rob Vanuwen member of the Wallkill Youth Football League Board. Mr. Vanuwen stated they had approached the Recreation committee in regards to moving the score board to Wheatsworth. The reason behind that was we had become members of the Morris County Football League unfortunately the Franklin Field was not large enough to accommodate what they deemed as appropriate field length and width. Explained why it would be helpful to the league to have the scoreboard moved to Wheatsworth field.

Mayor Crowley commented his personal opinion is the Borough has been looking to upgrade the fields down there and to use what was the football field for soccer, field hockey things like that. If we did that we would want the scoreboard to stay there.

Mr. Vanuwen commented soccer and field hockey would not use that type of score board. Mr. Vanuwen commented this is a football scoreboard.

Mr. Zschack asked why we couldn't have enlarged the field.

Mr. Kilduff stated we have looked at this; there isn't really any room there.

Mr. Zschack stated than physically we can't do that. Mr. Zschack asked how the scoreboard was originally paid for.

Mr. Vanuwen stated Wallkill Football.

Mr. Limon stated he thought there was a sponsor.

Mr. Zschack stated the Borough of Franklin did not pay for that scoreboard.

There was a lengthy discussion on the scoreboard, football league moving, why the football league changed to a different league, who would cover the cost of moving the scoreboard,

Mayor Crowley stated if we can't use the scoreboard in Franklin he sees no reason not to give the scoreboard to you but he would like to check with Recreation and the sports teams that are in Franklin and make sure they are not going to use the scoreboard. Mayor Crowley commented he would like Recreation to look at this and decide too. If we have a use for the scoreboard in the future then Franklin would want to keep the scoreboard.

Mr. Vanuwen stated that is fair; what time table are we looking at so he knows where they stand.

Mayor Crowley stated if the Council feels that football may come back to the Pond area then the Borough should keep the scoreboard.

Mr. Giordano described to the Council and public what Franklin Football and fields were like in the past.

Joe Martinez, co Chairman of Recreation, stepped forward. Mr. Martinez stated the football league came to recreation once. Mr. Martinez stated Recreation doesn't believe it [scoreboard] should leave our town. Mr. Martinez explained why Franklin should keep the scoreboard. Mr. Martinez stated at this point in time it is premature to say there will not be a use for the scoreboard. There could be another league that could come. Mr. Martinez stated that soccer told him they could use the scoreboard.

Mayor Crowley asked if the Recreation Commission have a recommendation.

Mr. Martinez explained recreation commission plans for the field.

Mayor Crowley asked is it Recreation Commission's recommendation that Franklin keep the sign.

Mr. Martinez stated yes it is.

Mr. Limon commented we should follow the recommendation of the Recreation Commission.

Mayor Crowley asked Mr. Martinez to bring this discussion to the recreation meeting tomorrow and get the Recreation feelings as a group and pass that on to the football league. Mayor Crowley suggested the Borough wait and look at this again in the future.

Mr. Kilduff asked the league about two rusty containers they have down at the field; the Borough would like to have them removed. This is based on all the conversation he has had with people regarding this.

April 23, 2013

Mr. Vanuwen stated he doesn't know who they belong to. Mr. Vanuwen stated he has no record that they are ours.

Mr. Limon asked if there was anything in them.

Mr. Vanuwen commented we have equipment in them yes.

Mr. Kilduff stated he will look in to it more, he was understanding that they belong to the football league.

Mayor Crowley stated at this point we are not ready to give the league the scoreboard.

Mr. Kilduff explained to the Council improvements that are being made down at the pond and a plan that had been done regarding making the improvements for the pond area as a capital project. Mr. Kilduff stated he would like some consensus from the Council that the Council is interested in moving forward at least on this part of the improvments.

Mr. Zschack asked Mr. Kilduff between now and the next meeting give us a chance to look at the plans, go down there, look around.

There was a discussion regarding the pond recreation area.

Mr. Zshack stated he would like to see the plan hear the cost and hear the recommendation from Recreation, he can't make any determination whether he would say yes or no.

Mayor Crowley commented Mr. Kilduff will get some information out so this can be discussed at the next meeting.

Mrs. Gardell commented since we are talking about that area she was at Franklin Ave. the other day; someone was trying to cross to the pond area, nobody stops, this is a State law. Mrs. Gardell stated she thinks the County would make this a safe intersection for pedestrians or even pedestrian crossing signs.

Mayor Crowley stated we can bring this up to the County.

## Resolution 2013-36 extending the term of the Acting Municipal Clerk

Mr. Zschack made a motion to adopt resolution 2013-36 extending the term of the Acting Municipal Clerk from May 1, 2013 to April 30, 2014. Seconded by Mr. Limon.

## Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## Discussion on Fireworks for Franklin Night

At this time there was a discussion regarding the proposals for the Fireworks display to be held on Franklin Night.

There were three quotes, Garden State Fireworks for \$5,000, Zambelli for \$5,500 and Pyrotecnico for \$5,500. Mayor Crowley stated the specifics are in the Council packets.

Mr. Kilduff stated Garden State offered to do something a little special being the 100th anniversary, they are the low bidder and have been in the town a number of years.

Mr. Limon made a motion to go with Garden State Fireworks. Seconded by Mr. Giordano.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Gardell, Giordano, Limon, Zschack Nays: None Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

## **EXECUTIVE SESSION**

There was no executive session.

## **MISCELLANEOUS COMMENTS**

Mr. Zschack commented that the Borough look into the matter on RV for everyone not just when someone complains about it, if we are going to give a summons to someone and a next door neighbor has one you give it [a summons] to them too.

Mr. Zschack asked if the ordinance can be distributed to the Council to be reviewed.

Mr. Kilduff stated the Zoning Officer can only go to one place at a time.

There was a discussion regarding RV and the ordinance.

Mr. Zschack commented on the vehicles that park on the side of the Municipal meeting, he asked Mr. Kilduff to supply the Council with the agreement that allows them to park there.

Mr. Giordano stated he would like to make a motion to rescind the fee for the Train show on Franklin's behalf so that Hardyston will rescind their fee on their behalf. Seconded by Mr. Zschack.

Mayor Crowley stated the Historical Society is not doing this by themselves since they are doing this with the Train people which is not a Franklin or Hardyston group as far as he knows does not have enough members coming. It is the Train People association with the event.

There was a discussion on rescinding the fee.

Upon roll call vote:

Ayes: Babcock, Giordano, Zschack

Nays: Gardell, Limon Absent: Snyder Abstentions: None

Mrs. Gardell commented this was a specific resolution for this event and this group only it doesn't change the resolution.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

There being no further items for discussion by the Mayor and Council, <u>Mr. Zschack</u> made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:35p.m., seconded by <u>Mr. Babcock.</u>
All were in favor.

	Paul B. Crowley, Mayor
Robin Hough, Acting Borough Clerk	<del></del>